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RSIPF and SIAF on patrol for Joint Elections 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) have led joint security patrols through the 
streets of Honiara on Election Day. 

RSIPF Police Response Department members led the patrol on Wednesday morning from 
Rove Headquarters, through to White River and Henderson. 

Officers from the Solomons’ International Assistance Force (SIAF) assisted with visibility 
patrol. This included policing partners such as the Australian Federal Police, the Royal 
Papua New Guinea Constabulary, and Fiji Police Force. 

The RSIPF is the lead security agency for planning, coordinating and executing the security 
operation for the elections, and will continue to be supported by SIAF. 

As the polling day is peaceful, RSIPF and security partners will provide security for the ballot 
boxes till all reaches the counting venues. 

RSIPF will provide a heavy police presence at the counting venues and make sure all the 
counting processes happen safely. 

RSIPF is appealing to the public to respect the counting process and the outcome of results. 
Please stay calm during the counting period. 

//End 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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